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Dear Mr. Chilk: AL gt

On March 22, 1982 the Ohio Citizens for Responsible
Energy filed a petition with the NRC requesting it to
amend 10 CFR Part 50 to reguire applicants for construc-
tion permits and operating licenses for power reactors to
provide for design features to protect against the effects
of electrcmagnetic pulse (CMP). The petition was published
in the Federal Register on June 24, 1982 (47 Fed. Reg.
27371). The following comments are submitted on behalf of
Debevoise & Liberman, which represents various power
reactor licensees and construction permit holders.

Overall, we believe that the petition should be re-
jected and that the suggested amendments to Part 50 not
be adopted. We note from the outset that under existing
regulations applicants need not provide for design fea-
tures to protect against the effects of attacks and de-
structive acts or the use or deployment of weapons inci-
dent to U.S. defense activities (10 CFR §50.13). Further
there is no legal requirement that the NRC mandate such fea-
tures which include "EPM-hardening circuitry." Siegel v.
Atomic Energy Commission, 400 F.2d 778 (D.C. Cir. 1968).
Thus, the issue is whether the NRC should reverse itself
by imposing a design feature which would be called into
play only under circumstances which are the province of the
military. In addition, the proposal may implicate intri-
cate questions of foreign policy.

We believe that at the minimum it would be premature
to require now that licensees provide for design features
to protect against EMPs. We understand that the Office of
Nuclear Reactor Regulation is currently examining the mat-
ter and are informed that the draft final report on its
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study will be completed in early October. We further under-
stand that the report will then be submitted to the Commis-
sion, which presumably will decide whether further action

on this matter is required. Thus, to now adopt the proposed
amendments to Part 50 without first considering this study
and making it available to the affected irndustry and the
interested public would not be consistent with applicable
requirements of law nor sound administration.

Further, the technical basis and explanation submitted
along with the petition is inadequate to permit either con-
sidered comments or informed decisionmaking. Additionally,
no analysis is presented addressing the complicating or other
effects (if any) of installing "EMP-hardening" circuitry on
plant systems or components. Nor is any discussion included
as to whether such circuitry should be required at all power
reactors irrespective of age, design, location and stage of
cunstruction; the reactor components and/or systems which
would need this circuitry; the cost and effectiveness of the
proposed requirements; and how the proposed requirements
would be implemented.

In short, while the petition sets forth a proposed ac-
tion, it does not provide sufficient justification or explana-
tion in support of that action. Accordingly, we urge that
the instant petition be rejected.

Respectfully submitted,

DEBEVOISE & LIBERMAN
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